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It has been a truly wonderful and rewarding year at Tottenham Central School. We’ve shared so many 
incredible moments together, and I feel so fortunate to be part our school community. 
 
This term has been filled with fun, laughter, and achievements and our recent wellbeing day to         
ten-pin bowling in Dubbo was an absolute highlight! It was a fantastic way to unwind and connect as 
a school. Mason wowed us all by achieving the highest score for the students, and Mrs Lindsay        
narrowly edged out Courtney in a thrilling match. The day was a great reminder of the joy and          
importance of spending time together, building connections, and just having fun. I loved it!  
 
I'm thrilled to announce our new captains for 2025. Congratulations to Connor Bulloch, our                       
Secondary School Captain, Katie Ellem, our Primary Captain, and our Primary Vice-Captain, Evelyn 
Greig. These outstanding students have already demonstrated exceptional leadership qualities, and I 
look forward to working with them as they take on these important roles. 
 
As we head into the Christmas season, I want to thank each and every one of you for your                  
contributions to making this school the special place it is. Whether it’s cheering on our students at 
events, volunteering your time, or supporting your children through their studies, your involvement is 
what makes our school a true family. 
 
Wishing you all a safe, happy, and joyous Christmas surrounded by loved ones. I look forward to       
seeing everyone in 2025 for another exciting year of learning, growth, and fun! 
 
Angela Bush - Principal 
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PRESENTATION 

DAY 
—————— 
December 9 2024 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The staff and students at Tottenham Central 
School would like to wish everyone a safe and        

relaxing holiday.  Have a wonderful              
Christmas. We look forward to seeing              
refreshed, smiling faces on Thursday,  

13 February, 2025! 
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Tottenham Central School 

2024 Presentation Ceremony 
 

Primary Academic Awards 
 

Kindergarten Book Awards:  
Lara Cook   Consistent Effort 
Lewis Fulton   Consistent Effort 
Brendan Gale   Consistent Effort 
(absent) 
Rebecca Smith  Consistent Effort 
Zoe Smith   Consistent Effort 
  
Year 1 Book Awards: 
Hugh Starr   Academic Achievement  
Zali Paterson   Consistent Effort and Achievement 
 
Year 2 Book Awards: 
Patrick Chase   Academic Achievement  
Oscar Wales   Consistent Effort and Improvement 
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Year 3 Awards: 
William Starr   Academic Achievement and Consistent Effort 
Lila Greig   Consistent Effort and Achievement 
   
Year 4 Awards: 
Annalise Klante  Outstanding Academic Achievement and Excellent Effort 
Lexi Fishpool   Consistent Effort and Improvement 
  
Year 5  Awards: 
Katie Ellem   Academic Achievement and Excellent Effort 
Evelyn Greig   Consistent Effort and Achievement 
  
Year 6 Awards: 
Marty Fulton   Academic Achievement and Excellent Effort 
Drew Medcalf   Consistent Effort and Improvement 
Max Fishpool   Dux of Primary 
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Secondary Academic Awards 
 
Stage 4 Awards: 
Angus Paterson - Overall Academic Achievement 
Academic Achievement in English, Personal Development, Health & Physical Education  
Academic Achievement and Effort in Mathematics and Geography 
Lockie Baker - Certificate for: 
Effort and application in Science 
Leo Peckham - Certificate for: 
Academic Achievement and Effort in History 
Tyson Phillips – Certificate for: 
Effort and Improvement in Technology Mandatory 
Liam Bye – Certificate for: 
Sustained Effort, Application and Achievement in Music 
William Attenborough - Certificate for: 
Effort and Application in Languages other than English – Hindi 
Lilly-Ann Stewart – Certificate for: 
Effort and Application in Visual Arts 
 
Stage 5 Awards: 
Connor Bulloch - Overall Academic Achievement 
Academic Achievement in English  
Diligence and Academic Achievement in Science 
Effort and Application in Personal Development, Health & Physical Education and Food Technology 
Billy Simpson – Certificates for: 
Academic Achievement in Geography 
Effort and Application in Mathematics and Agriculture 
Joel Bye – Certificate for: 
Effort and Application in History 
Drew Pollard - Certificate for: 
Effort and Application in Work Education 
 
Stage 6 Awards: 
Shauna Pollard – Certificates for: 
Academic Achievement in Community and Family Studies 
Sustained Effort, Application and Achievement in Exploring Early Childhood 
Effort and Application in English Standard, Mathematics Standard, Agriculture, and Hospitality 
Tori Ivory - Certificates for: 
Effort and Application in Visual Design and English Life Skills 
Maddi Loftus – Certificates for: 
Academic Achievement in Primary Industries 
Sustained Effort, Application and Achievement in English Standard 
Sustained Effort and Application in Mathematics Standard and Biology 
Effort and Application in Agriculture 
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Sports Awards 
 
Lorraine Stonham Swimming Trophy 
For outstanding primary swimming awarded to Marty Fulton 
  
The Rose Martin Trophy 
For overall sportsperson awarded to Evelyn Greig 
  
The P&C Trophy  
For best all-round sportsperson awarded to Drew Medcalf 
  
The Lindsay Trophy 
For sportsmanship in primary awarded to Drew Medcalf 
 
Western School Sports Association 
Medals awarded for state representation to: 
Marty Fulton for rugby union 
Drew Medcalf for athletics and cross country 
Bailey Lloyd-Small for athletics 
Evelyn Greig for cross country 
  
Western School Sports Association 
Certificate of recognition for state representation awarded to:  
Marty Fulton 
Drew Medcalf 
 
Peter Peckham Junior Secondary Sportsperson 
Awarded to William Attenborough 
 
The Bevan Trophy Senior Secondary Sportsperson 
For all round sportsperson in Secondary awarded to Connor Bulloch  
  
The Sarah Lindsay Trophy 
For Secondary Sportsmanship awarded to Shauna Pollard 
  
NSW Premier’s Challenge Award for Primary 
Awarded to Marty Fulton 
  
NSW Premier’s Challenge Award for Secondary 
Awarded to Billy Simpson 
  
 
House Competition Trophy 
  Swimming—LATHAM 
  Cross Country—BAILES 
  Athletics—BAILES 
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Other Awards 
  
Victor Jarvis Award 
Awarded to Shauna Pollard 
  
The Susan Fishpool Memorial Music Trophy 
Awarded to Liam Bye 
   
ICPA Tottenham Branch Scholarship Award 
Awarded to Levi Brodin 
  
Gobondery Teachers Association Scholarship Award 
Primary awarded to Charlotte Levick 
Secondary awarded to Drew Pollard 
  
Tullamore Local AECG Scholarship 
Primary awarded to Inala Peckham 
Secondary awarded to Billy Simpson 
  
The Rose Martin Debating/Public Speaking Trophy 
Awarded to Katie Ellem 
  
Choir Trophy 
Awarded to Lara Cook 
 
Australian Defence Force Long Tan Leadership and Teamwork Award 
Awarded to Connor Bulloch  
  
Citizenship Awards 
Leo Peckham (Secondary) 
Max Fishpool (Primary) 
 
Reuben F Scarf Award 
Awarded to Connor Bulloch  
 
Year 12 Caltex All Rounder Award 
Awarded to Maddi Loftus 
   
 
Year 6 Presentation 
Awarded to Levi Brodin, Georgia Campbell, Max Fishpool, Marty Fulton, Charlotte Levick,  
Adam Marsden, Drew Medcalf 
 
Year 12 Presentation 
Awarded to Tori Ivory and Maddi Loftus 
 
Induction of 2025 School Captains 
School Captain      Connor Bulloch 
Primary School Captain     Katie Ellem  
Primary Vice Captain     Evelyn Greig    
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Gobondery Shield 2024! 
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END OF YEAR CELEBRATION—TENPIN BOWLING! 
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Gobondery Cup 2024! 
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School news 

Yearbook 2024 
We once again will have a full colour 2024 Yearbook available for purchase early next year. We would 
appreciate an indication of how many copies to have printed, so would love you to contact the office 
to pre-order before we finish up for the year. Send us an email or phone. It will only take a minute or 
two. Pre-orders will, of course, have preference over walk in purchases. 
Don’t miss out!!  

PSSA Cricket Trials 
Congratulations to Toby Chase who participated in the PSSA Cricket Trials in Dubbo last Friday. Toby 
had time in the nets to demonstrate his skills with the bat and ball. Well done! 
 
Gobondery Shield/Gobondery Cup 
Congratulations to the 19 primary students who participated in the Gobondery Shield on Wednesday 
at Tullamore. The students showcased their talents across a variety of sports and displayed terrific          
sportsmanship throughout the day. To cap off the experience, they enjoyed a fantastic time at the 
pool. A special thank you to Mrs Horsburgh and Mrs Wright for their support and for accompanying 
the students. Today, we look forward to 10 secondary students participating in the Gobondery Cup at 
Tullamore, where they will follow a similar exciting format for the day. Best of luck to all involved! 
 
Secondary sport – Week 10 
As we wrap up the year, secondary students will head to the pool at 1:30 PM for their final sports       
session. Students are welcome to bring their lunch or purchase it from the kiosk. We will return to 
school in time for the buses. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Secondary Assessment Schedule 

 

 
 
 

Week 
due 

Stage 4 Stage 5 Stage 6 

Term 4 
Week 

10 
  

N/A N/A Year 11 – N/A 
  

Year 12 – N/A 

Sport news 

Secondary news 
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Requirement lists—Primary & Secondary 
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WEEK 9 

9 
 
Presentation Day 
9:30am  

10 11 
 
Gobondery Shield—
Primary 

12 
 
K-12 
Tenpin bowling 

13 
 
Gobondery  
Cup—Secondary 

WEEK 10 

16 
 
SRC Colour Run 
 
 

17 18 
 
Last day for          
students and staff 

19 20 

      

WEEK 3 
TERM 1 

Feb 10 
 
SDD 

11 
 
SDD 

12 
 
SDD 

13 
 
Students return 

14 
 
Swimming Carnival 

WEEK 4  

17 18 19 20 21 
 
GN swimming—
Warren 

WEEK 5 

24 
GN tennis trials—
Tottenham 

25 26 
 
WAP Swimming—
Yeoval 

27 28 

WEEK 6 

Mar 3 
 
PSSA tennis trials 

4 5 6 
 
CHS swimming—
Dubbo 

7 
 
PSSA swimming—
Dubbo 

Calendar 

 
Word of the week: girragirra 
Pronunciation: gi-rra-gi-rra 

Meaning: Merry 

Contact us 

Principal Mrs Angela Bush 
 

Assistant Principal (rel) Mrs Meggan Adam 
 

Assistant Principal / Curriculum Instruction Miss Danielle Allen 
  

          Head Teacher Secondary Studies Mrs Sarah Lindsay 
  

P&C President Mr Eric Fishpool 
  

Tottenham Central School 
42 Merilba Street  

Tottenham 
NSW 2873 

 
Phone: 02 68924006 

E-mail: tottenham-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

We are on the web and Facebook: 
 

www.tottenham-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 
 

We would like to pay our respects and acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land, and also pay respect to Elders both past and present. 


